
 
 

 

 

 

 

PROVIDER ALERT 
             
 

Date:   June 25, 2025 

 

To:   Behavioral Health Recovery Program (BHRP) Requestors 

 

Subject:  Updates to Program Maximums for Basic Needs 

 

Effective July 1, 2025, Advanced Behavioral Health, Inc. (ABH®), in coordination with the 

Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services (DMHAS), will be modifying the service 

maximums for the BHRP-Basic Needs Program as outlined below.   

Training/Education and Utilities: These two benefits will no longer be covered. Applications for a 

these services submitted through 6/30/2025 will be reviewed and may be approved if the required 

paperwork is complete and funds are available. No applications for these two services received on or 

after 7/1/2025 will be approved.  

Transportation: The maximum number of approvals will reduce from three to one (1). Eligible 

clients may receive up to 3 approvals through 6/30/2025; as of 7/1/2025, if a client has received one 

approval within the prior 12 months, they will have met their maximum and are not eligible for 

additional assistance until 12 months have passed since their last approval.  

Shelter Housing Services: This benefit will no longer be covered. Applications for service dates 

through 6/30/2025 will be reviewed and may be approved if the required paperwork is complete and 

funds are available. No coverage will be available for service dates 7/1/2025 or later.  

 

All other existing program eligibility criteria will remain in effect. Please visit 

https://www.abhct.com/Programs_Services/BHRP/Forms_and_Resources/  for current program 

maximums, service descriptions, and other important documents.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact our Customer Service Center at 1-800-658-4472.      
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